Staff Senate Meeting 
Nebraskan Student Union, Sandhills  
May 19, 2015
Present: 
Admin/ Managerial/Professional 
         Megan Fryda, Mitch O'Neill, Chelsea Swarm                                         
                                                                                          



Office  
           
                                    Stacy Darveau, Paula Fuestman, Holly Peterson   


Service 
 
   
 
Tammy Dietz, Don Wellensiek, Chris Wilson 

Absent:
Admin/Managerial/Professional
Todd Gottula, Diana Jones
 
Ex-Officio  
 
 
 
Mary Chinnock Petroski 

I. President Swarm called the meeting to order at 10:34am    

II. Roll call was taken by Secretary Dietz. 

III. May Employee Achievement Award Recipient – Lucia Raya-Kaup 
IV. Adoption of Agenda - Motion:  Peterson/O’Neill
V. Approval of April minutes - Motion:  Dietz/Peterson  

VI. Treasurer’s Report - Darveau 

· There were a total of three transactions from April to May

1. For the Administrative Luncheon – Supplies - $48.20

2. For the Administrative Luncheon – HyVee - $794.00

3. Recognition Unlimited (Name Plates) - $10.00

· Grand Total Balance – $1,346.23

· Staff Senate is working with Gottula for the possible purchase as shirts or jackets for Senate members.

· Swarm visited with Deb Schroeder and received approval to secure a tablet for the Staff Senate Secretary to use.

· Motion:  Fuestman/O’Neill

VII. Correspondence and Staff Senate website - Dietz 

· There was no correspondence to report. 
VIII. Committee Status Update -  Fryda

· One question from a couple of the committees is the process for new committee members and term limits.  Staff Senate will work with the committees to find a workable solution for all over the next few months.  Nothing will change immediately.

Professional Development  

· Last meeting was May 16th.
· Currently working on setting up meeting times and locations.

· Working on the Poker Walk, which is scheduled for August 7th.

· Continuing work on the Assist Program, Ingredients for Professional Growth, and Work/Life Balance.

Employee Recognition Committee  

· Looking for ideas to assist in changing up Administration Professional Day.
· Reviewing Employee of the Month and Department of the Month submissions.

The Communication Committee  

· Staff Senate surveys are being reviewed.
· Staff Senate election process is currently on going.
Policy Committee  

· Has not met.
X.         Current Business

· Awaiting Staff Senate Election results.

· Looking forward to the results of the Staff Senate Survey.

XI.      Guest Speaker this month was Mary Sommers, Director of Financial Aid.
· Mary was able to inform Staff Senate about the process used and the funds available for the Dependent Scholarship.
· There are two funds, the Expandable Fund, which is from fund raising.  The second is the Endowed fund, this is the fund that the Scholarship money comes from, and this fund is only used for that.  Money can be deposited into the Endowed Fund at any time to assist in increasing the Endowment.
· A general election committee is formed to help allocate the Dependent Scholarship award.  This usually depends on how many dependents apply.

· The Dependent Scholarship is currently open to all Staff dependents.  There is a discussion on going about opening this up to current Staff members who are taking classes as well.

· Mary has agreed to forward a list of past Staff Dependent Scholarship award recipients to Staff Senate.

· One other thing Mary shared with the group was the expiration of the Perkins Loan.  This program will expire in September 2015, however they will continue to disburse what has been awarded for the rest of this year.
XII.     Adjournment:  Motion – Fuestman/Wellensiek - Unanimous approval
Next meeting:  Tuesday June 23, 2015, 2015 10:30am  
 Sandhills Room 
Nebraskan Student Union 
